
PERSONAL DEPARTURE PLAN FOR RESIDENTIAL STUDENTS 

All residential Curry College students are required to create a personal plan for leaving campus that can 
be quickly activated if: 

• You test positive or are identified as a close contact and need to self-quarantine due to the 

Coronavirus (COVID -19) or other pandemic illness. 

• The campus closes or modifies its residential housing status due to an outbreak of the Coronavirus 

(COVID -19), other communicable illness, or under state or federal guidance. 

Quarantine/Isolation  
If your permanent residence is within 200 driving miles from Curry College, you will be instructed to 
isolate/quarantine off-campus at your permanent residence.  If your permanent residence is over 200 
driving miles from Curry College, the College will identify a quarantine or isolation space within federal 
and state guidelines for your use during the quarantine/isolation period. Isolation may be required while 
waiting for test results or when a positive test result, regardless of symptoms, is returned.  Students who 
are identified as a close contact to an individual who tested positive, will require testing and subject to a 
14 day quarantine, regardless of their test results.  

Means of Travel  
You should identify family members and/or friends who are able and willing to pick you up on-campus 
and transport you to your relocation site on short notice. This is an important consideration not only for 
first-year students and other upper-class students who do not have cars on-campus, but for all students 
in the event that personal illness makes driving impossible or inadvisable. In accordance with public 
health guidelines, students who require isolation or quarantine are advised NOT to use public 
transportation as a means of travel.  You should communicate your means of travel plan with your 
family members and/or friends and have their agreement. 

One Relocation Site 
If your permanent residence is over 200 driving miles from Curry College, you should identify at least 
one relocation site that is in the local area. Please note: local hotels and motels may also restrict your 
ability to reside there if you are experiencing symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) that necessitate you 
leaving campus. 

Effective Execution  
You are responsible for the feasibility and execution of your personal departure plan. Curry College is 
not responsible for the feasibility or execution of any student’s individual plan. 

Failure to Execute Plan 
Should you test positive for the Coronavirus (COVID-19) or other communicable illness and fail to 
immediately execute your personal departure plan, you are subject to placement in temporary housing. 
Symptomatic students will remain in temporary housing and be prohibited from all other campus 
facilities pending successful implementation of their personal departure plan or the end of the 
quarantine or isolation period, whichever comes first.  

Failure of a student to execute a personal departure plan will not entitle the student to receive shelter 
or services from the College in the event of a sustained campus closure. If a personal departure plan 
fails, the student is responsible for quickly developing an alternate plan. Students, not the College, are 
responsible for communicating with their families in the event of a campus closure and evacuation.  


